MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE GREEN HOWARDS ASSOCIATION (GHA) EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE HELD AT THE COMRADES CLUB, NEWBIGGIN, RICHMOND AT 1100HRS ON SAT 9 APR 16
	Present
	Col R C Mantell MBE
Maj (Retd) A Warriner MBE
Maj (Retd) P Ralph MM
	Chairman

Secretary
Treasurer



	GHA Branches Present
	2nd Battalion
Barnsley & District
Cheshire

Darlington

Guisborough

Hartlepool

Kent

Leeds


	Middlesbrough

Northallerton

Pickering

Richmond

Scarborough

Thornaby

York



	Independents Present
	Capt (Retd) T Wharton

Mr Ben Gunn


	

	In Attendance
	Mr Steve Walker 
	Middlesbrough Branch



	GHA Branch Apologies
	Beverley

Eston & District 

Loftus

London


	Malton

Sheffield Gathering

Thornaby did not make mtg


	
	ACTION

	ITEM 1 – PRELIMINARIES
1.
Members stood and observed a minutes silence for Absent Friends.

2.
The Chairman welcomed and thanked all for attending, explaining he was very pleased things were moving well within the Association.

3.
The Secretary confirmed Hartlepool Branch was working well and the newly formed Eston & District Branch had gathered for their first formal meeting. The meeting was attended by about 20 members with Tony Ray as Chairman and Marty Williams as Secretary. The Branch will meet quarterly with their next meeting on Fri 22 Apr 16; all are welcome to visit.  The Branch is investigating and fundraising to purchase a Standard.
4.
The Secretary confirmed the Roll Call and apologies as recorded above.


	

	ITEM 2 – MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
5.
The minutes of the last meeting held on Sat 25 Apr 15, were accepted as an accurate copy.    
6.
Minutes Accepted.  Proposed by Maj Bob Martin and Seconded by 
	

	Capt John O’Brien.

	

	ITEM 3 – MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING

7.
Several matters were discussed but there were no matters arising for further action.

	

	ITEM 4 – ACCOUNTS AND FINANCIAL REPORT
8.
Green Howards Association Account.   Copies of the GHA Account for the year ending 31 Dec 15 were circulated and made available to members.  The account was presented and explained by the Treasurer.
9.
Future Expenditure.  The Chairman said “the GHA fund is healthy and if Branches required any financial support to participate in Battlefield Tours, museum visits or other like activities, they should contact the Secretary.  Branches are to request an Application for Grant form and funding would be considered to help cover the cost of transport/travel, purchase of Standards etc but would not apply to social events for drink or food costs.”   

10.
Accounts Accepted and Adopted.  Proposed by Callum Moir and Seconded by Geoff Milner.
11.
Yorkshire Regiment Benevolent Fund.  The Treasurer said; “during the financial year Apr 15 to Apr 16, there was £90K distributed to 243 cases.  The amount for each case varied but the system is very good and works well, with decisions made within a couple of days.  As well as the Benevolent fund, money for cases is also granted from the Royal British Legion and the Army Benevolent Fund.”  The Chairman explained there is a reduction in contributions because the Regiment is down to two Battalions, with almost 600 daily contributions less.
12.
Applications for Grant Form.  The Secretary reminded Branch Chairmen/Secretaries that they must ask the Secretary for an Application for Grant form if they required funds from the GHA account.

	Branch Chairmen/
Secretaries
Branch Chairmen/
Secretaries

	ITEM 5 – REGIMENTAL NEWS
13.
Green Howards Association and Diary Dates.  The Chairman explained the main events will be covered separately and a copy of the Diary Dates were circulated and made available to members.  

14.
Yorkshire Regiment Association (YRA).  Colonel Mantell said “he attended the YRA AGM which was a good meeting and he hopes that as an Association we can give it our full support.”  Maj Pat Ralph said “the YRA was doing well and is in very good condition, considering the short period of time it has been established.”  He continued to explain how he put the Association together, with six Branches of the GHA, a number from the Yorkshire Volunteers (nothing from the PWO or DWR) and newly formed stand-alone YRA Branches.  The location of Branches are as follows:


14.1
Green Howards Association.  Branches that are now named
	All
All

	

“Green Howards and Yorkshire Regiment Associations” or 


similar are: 
· Guisborough
· Eston & District
· Hartlepool
· Leeds (Affiliated with the Yorkshire Regiment Association)
· Pickering
· Richmond

14.2
Richmond Branch.  Maj Ralph explained that 2 YORKS have 
not contacted the Richmond Branch as yet, which was due to their 
very busy programme of leave and exercises.  
He hopes to get 
together with the RSM, Chairman and Secretary of Richmond Branch 
and put together a plan for the future.


14.3
After Note: Meeting.  A meeting with Richmond Branch 
Chairman and 2 YORKS RSM and RQMS has now taken place.  A 
plan to introduce Yorkshire Regiment soldiers to the Branch is being 
made, which is likely to be Sep 16.

14.4
Yorkshire Regiment Association (YRA).  The following new YRA Branches have been established as stand-alone Branches, with attendance between 20 – 40 members.  They are all inside Army Reserve Centres apart from Warminster, which uses the local Conservative Club:
· Middlesbrough

· York

· Leeds

· Huddersfield

· Hull

· Barnsley

· Scarborough

· Warminster

15.
Yorkshire Regiment (YR) and YRA Events.  Maj Ralph informed members of the following events that all antecedent Branches and members were welcome to:

15.1
York Races – 21 May 16.  There is the YRA bar area 
overlooking the races course, and for £20.00 members will get free 
entry, a free pint and a free bet.


15.2
Middlesbrough Football Club (MFC) – 25 May 16.  1 YORKS

visiting MFC to play the backroom staff such as coaches etc.

15.3
YR 10th Anniversary of Formation – 18 Jun 16.  This is a 
ticket event at Imphal Barracks, York, with a morning parade and 
afternoon family’s day events.  Associations will march with Standards 
and the catering will be free.
	Maj Ralph/ Richmond Chairman/

Secretary

Richmond Chairman/

Secretary
All

	
15.4
Freedom Parades 18 – 25 Jun 16.  Further details will be 
published but Freedom Parades will take place throughout Yorkshire 
Freedom Towns during this period.


15.5
Redcar Races – 17 Jul 16.  This is free entry but members will 
need an ID card or veteran’s badge.


15.6
Reunion Sep 16.  This will be organized for those soldiers who 
took part in Op Herrick and Tellick but others will be invited.


15.7
2 YORKS Open Day.  The dates for this are not confirmed but 
details will be published and Associations will be invited.
16.
Yorkshire Regiment Standards.  Maj Ralph said “all Branches will have Standards and he had taken receipt of the first.”
17.
The Chairman concluded by saying “the GHA gets a lot of support from the Yorkshire Regiment and he is keen that we support them.”  The Chairman hopes to march on 18 Jun at York and encouraged members to attend and march also.  The Secretary will publish further details.

	Secretary/

All



	ITEM 6 – FRIENDS OF THE GREEN HOWARDS REGIMENTAL MUSEUM
18.
The Secretary briefed members on the Friends, giving details of the following:

· Col Julian Panton has now resumed as Editor of The Green Howard magazine for another year

· Capt Tom Wharton has taken over as the Obituaries Editor from Maj Roddy Bailey

· Alma Dinner to be confirm as either 17 or 24 Sep 16.  Middlesbrough Football Club fixtures list will be out in June
· The date for the AGM has been confirmed as Sat 23 Jul 16 at the Town Hall, Richmond.  The speaker will be Brig Andy Roe (late Green Howards) and the subject will be Northern Ireland.

· Membership is now 815
19.
Magazine Articles.  The Chairman asked members to consider contributing articles and photographs of their experiences.  Articles do not have to be lengthy but things that would be interesting. 
20.
After Note:  Articles Deadline.  The deadline for articles to be submitted to the Editor for the next edition of the magazine is 5 Aug 16.

21.
After Note: Bus for Friends AGM.  At the Friends Committee Meeting on Thu 21 Jul 16; it was agreed to look at the possibility of procuring a bus from Middlesbrough, picking up at Thornaby and Darlington, for anyone who would like to attend the AGM.  Further details to follow.


	All
All
All

All

	ITEM 7 – GREEN HOWARDS SUNDAY 15 MAY 16

22.
The Secretary briefed members and reminded Branch officers’ to forward their attendance numbers for catering purposes.  He said “for Saturday evening, the Comrades Club Committee will organize a live artist.”

23.
The Chairman informed members that Charlie Hill (D-Day veteran) will receive his Legion d’honneur providing he is fit to attend.  Brig John Powell will present the medal, accompanied by Jean-Pierre Dupont MBE from 
Ver-sur-mer and Colonel De Loustal, French Military Attaché in London.
24.
The parade Commander will be Colonel Anthony Gaynor and parade Warrant Officer WO2 John Wright, SPSI 4 YORKS.


	All

	ITEM 8 – ANNUAL REUNION 14 – 16 OCT 16 
25.
The Secretary said “the calling letter for the Reunion will be published after the recce at Stockton Road in Jun/Jul 16.”  He went on to confirm the following points: 

· The venue will be Stockton Road Army Reserve Centre Middlesbrough 
· Cost of tickets will remain at £20.00 for the weekend and £7.00 for a single evening ticket

· GHA AGM will be on Sat 15 Oct at 1800hrs and it is hoped to have a good attendance

· Standard Bearers Competition will be held on Sun 16 Oct, please encourage maximum participation
· Drumhead Service with the Alma Drums as last year’s event, which  went well

· The catering plan in 2015 was well received and will remain unchanged 
26.
The Chairman asked if anyone would like to see any changes to the event but members were content with the format. 
27.
After Note:  Minibuses.  Bill Hammond asked if minibuses would be provided to transport people back to their B&B/home after the evening events.  The Secretary said “at this stage minibuses would not be provided.  The Army Reserve minibuses are not available and to hire minibuses it is costly.  Last year 4 YORKS could not provide drivers, however, the Secretary will broach the subject again with ‘B’ Company PSAO during the recce.”

	All
Secretary

	ITEM 9  – CLOSURE OF RAY GASCOYNE’S WEBSITE AND SUCCESSOR
28.
The Chairman informed members that Ray Gascoyne had decided to retire and close his website at a point when the annual charges were due.  He thanked Mr Gascoyne for the many years he had operated his website; stating what great value it had been for the benefit of Green Howards.  This was echoed by all members who thanked Mr Gascoyne with a round of applause. 


	All


	29.
The Chairman introduced the new webmaster, Steve Walker from Middlesbrough and asked Mr Walker to say a few words about himself and his site.

30.
Mr Walker runs his own website company but the Green Howards site will run independently.  He explained the site, saying “it was now open and asked members to forward their photos and articles to him for publication.”  

31.
Ray Gascoyne’s Comments.  Ray Gascoyne said “he had visited the site and it was bright, clear and easy to navigate.”  Mr Gascoyne complemented Mr Walker on the great job he had done.
32.
The Chairman concluded by thanking Mr Walker for volunteering to run the site and encouraged members and Green Howards to forward their photos and stories.  He said “he would forward the articles of the 50 year gold badge recipients.”
33.
Decision.  After briefly explaining the site and guestbook (which has a simple password) members agreed that the Secretary should send an email with link to all Green Howards.
34.
Hosting and Domain Costs.  The Secretary explained that this year’s cost had to be paid before the meeting, which was £110.20.  There will be an annual cost for the hosting and domain, which will be approximately £130 – £150.00.  The Secretary asked members for their agreement to pay the required costs (with inflation) on an annual basis.
35.
Proposal and Acceptance.  It was proposed by Capt Tom Wharton that the GHA funds pay for the annual hosting and domain costs on a rolling annual basis.  This was Seconded by Bernie Edwards and Carried by all members.


	Chairman
Secretary

Secretary/

Mr S Walker

	ITEM 10 – 25 AND 50 YEAR BADGES
36.
Branch officers’ were reminded that badge application forms for presentation at Green Howards Sunday, must be sent to the Secretary asap.  All applications should be accompanied with a Green Howards CV.  The Secretary confirmed the applications he had received thus far.
37.
The next presentation will be Reunion Sunday, and the notification will be published with the Reunion calling letter.

	All

All

	ITEM 11  – POINTS RAISED BY BRANCHES AND INDEPENDENT MEMBERS
38.
Darlington Branch Asked.  Has RHQ any plans for organized visits to 2nd Battalion the Yorkshire Regiment for GHA Branches.

39.
Response.  The Chairman said “this had been discussed by the GHA Committee at a prior meeting.  The position of 2 YORKS, who are away on exercises or leave for the majority of summer and autumn, is that planning anything at this time is very difficult.”  The Chairman suggested for next
	

	year’s Reunion or Green Howards Sunday, we could look at the possibility of an open day.  The Chairman asked for views.

· Capt Hank Doolan – Darlington Branch.  The original plan was to visit once the Battalion had settled into Catterick, but with a very busy programme, a delay is understandable.  Capt Doolan suggested the GHA should not dictate dates; the Battalion should tell the Association when they are available.  Maj Pat Ralph said “Maj Bowden was in charge of external activities for 2 YORKS, and he is looking at an event possibly after September but before Christmas.”  Members were happy with this and it was suggested by Capt Doolan that the Reunion or Green Howards Sunday events would be difficult periods due to transport and other activities
40.
Richmond Branch Proposal.  It was proposed that each Branch pay into the GHA HQ fund, the equivalent of one month’s subs per Branch, ensuring the continuance of the Association.
41.
Response.  Maj Bob Martin explained Richmond Branch proposal and the Chairman thanked the Branch for their helpful and generous proposal.  However, the Chairman and Secretary said they preferred not to ask Branches to make donations for the following reasons:
· The GHA fund is reasonably well off and can sustain itself for a number of years.  After that would go to the Regimental fund.

· Not all Branches have bank accounts or a regular balance of funds.  Many Branches survive with the money they collect for a particular function.

· Branches vary in size and some are down to under 12 members.

· The majority of Green Howards attending events are Independent members with no Branch connection.
42.
Decision.  After discussing the proposal it was agreed not to take any action and revisit the subject in the future in necessary.  The Secretary thanked Branches for their support, and particularly with the 400 Club, which this year has sold 523 discs.  He said “if Branches wished to donate, there is the opportunity to purchase more 400 Club discs.

	All

All

	ITEM 12 – LIST OF NON ACTIVE BRANCHES

43.
To confirm which Branches were no longer active, the Secretary had circulated a Branch Details form, which Branch Secretaries were asked to complete and return to the Secretary.

44.
The Secretary confirmed that he had received notification that the following Branches are no longer active:

· Bridlington Harrogate

· Loftus – merged with Guisborough

· Maltby
· Newcastle
	Branch

Chairmen/

Secretaries



	· Redcar – merged with Eston & District

· Thirsk

· Whitby
· Yarm
45.
Branch Closures.  Branch Chairmen were asked to inform RHQ if they consider closing due to lack of attendance.  Also, what will happen to Branch Standards, any remaining funds and the payment of Standard insurance and poppy crosses for the Field of Remembrance at Westminster?

	Branch

Chairmen

	ITEM 13 – ANY OTHER BUSINESS

46.
The Secretary spoke on the following matters:


46.1
Green Howards Christmas and General Occasion Cards.  
These cards are now held by the Secretary and will be on sale at 
Green Howards Sunday and Reunion.  The cost is 50 pence for a 
card and envelope.  Orders by post will be accepted with standard 
postal costs applied.  


46.2
Standard Insurance and Remembrance Crosses.  The 
Secretary explained Branch payments of £7.00 and £2.50 respectively.  
A letter had been distributed to Branches and the Secretary asked that 
payment by made as indicated.

46.3
Wearing of Medals at Funerals.  Members were reminded that 
it was GHA policy to wear medals at funerals if individuals so wished.

46.4
Notification of Absent Friends.  Absent Friends must be 
reported directly to the Secretary if any further action is to be taken by 
RHQ. The publications on Facebook and websites regarding Absent 
Friends will not be actioned by the Secretary unless contacted by a 
reliable source, i.e. NOK/Relative, Branch Chairman/Secretary or 
close family friend.  

46.5
2Lt D S Bell National Paving – Harrogate.  The Secretary 
informed members that local councils around the country had received 
funding to lay a paving stone to commemorate those from WW1 who 
were awarded the VC.  The paving’s are to be laid in the town of birth, 
and on 5 Jul 16, 2Lt D S Bell’s will be laid in Harrogate.  This will tie in 
with Freedom Parades and once the details are known, they will be 
circulated to the Association.
47.
The Chairman spoke on the following matters:


47.1
Green Howards CV.  These are very useful for preparing 
citations for 50 year badge recipients, as well as obituaries, which can 
be a difficult subject.  Members were encouraged to complete a CV, 
even if only the first page and forward to the Secretary.


	Secretary/
All

Branch Chairmen

All
All
All

All



	
47.2
Advisory Committee.  The Chairman explained his thinking 
behind the idea of having an informal Advisory Committee that could 
help with the input of ideas for the GHA and the wider Regimental 
family.  The committee would meet possibly twice a year; in advance 
of the Executive Meeting and Reunion to exchange ideas.  Anyone 
wishing to volunteers, including wives, was asked to forward their 
names to the Chairman or Secretary.


47.3
St. Mary’s Church, Richmond Bells Appeal.  The bells and 
frame in St. Mary’s Church need replacing.  The Green Howards will 
replace one of the bells, at a cost of approximately £12K.  The Trust 
will make a down payment and then the Green 
Howards will raise 
funds to hopefully cover the remaining costs.  Cannon Cooper will 
publish a letter, asking for donations, which will be distributed to as 
many Green Howards as possible.


47.4
National Memorial Arboretum Green Howards Paviour.  The 
Chairman explained the project at a cost of £3K, which the Green 
Howards have already paid.  The paving, with the Green Howards 
Badge and dates 1688 – 2013, will be placed in Heroes Square and 
unveiled in Nov 16.  Some money will be recouped through 
fundraising.   Those Branches and individuals who had already 
donated were thanked for their generosity.  The Green Howards 
Trustees have agreed their support.


47.5
Crepon and Contalmaison.  The Chairman confirmed that the 
proposed WW1 Battlefield Tour for September had been cancelled 
due to lack of support.  He reminded members that they were most 
welcome to participate in the trips to Crepon 4 -6 Jun and 
Contalmaison 9 – 11 Sep.  The latter to commemorate the 2Lt Donald 
Bell VC.  Branches were informed that the GHA fund would contribute 
towards travel costs.

48.
Point from Mr Ray Gascoyne.  Mr Gascoyne raised a point from the Minutes of the YRA AGM on 5 Mar 16, which stated that all GHA events would be open to YORKS cap-badged soldiers, recent service leavers and cadets.  Mr Gascoyne asked the Chairman for clarification, his point being “it would no longer be a Green Howards Association Reunion or Green Howards Sunday, if the events were attended by YORKS, PWO or DWR soldiers.”  The Chairman consulted his own notes of the AGM, reviewing the main events in 2015 in which Yorkshire soldiers participated. The Chairman said “that even if the minutes did not precisely convey what he had said, the intent was clear: Yorkshire soldiers are indeed welcome at GHA events since Yorkshire Regiment supports the GHA.”  Mr Gascoyne said “he is not keen because of what the Yorkshire Regiment did to the Green Howards.”  At this point the Chairman closed the debate as it was going nowhere and there were YORKS soldiers in the meeting as GHA Branch officers.  He said to Mr Gascoyne “his attitude was becoming poisonous and it would leave a bitter memory after the great job he had done with the website.”  There was some discussion from the floor and members were happy in the way the GHA works and is moving forward.

	All

All

All

All

	49.
Tom Dresser VC Memorial.  The Chairman informed members that he had heard there may be a Tom Dresser VC memorial fundraising by his family in the near future.  Details to follow.
50.
Qualifying Criterion for Gold and Silver Badge.  The question was asked by Mr Geoff Milner; what is the criterion for qualifying for a gold or silver badge.  The Secretary confirmed that the date of qualification was the date an individual joined the GHA and not the Army, which in most cases will be different.  This may be from a one off payment, or through the day’s pay scheme.  Records are held by the Secretary who can answer all queries on qualifying dates etc.
51.
Point from Mr Ray Atkinson.  Mr Atkinson had been approached by a Green Howard who served in WW2, Mr Stanley Bradbury; asking if he could attend Green Howards Sunday and Reunion.  Mr Bradbury is 95 years old, confined to a wheel chair and is not a member of the GHA.  Mr Atkinson is going to visit Mr Bradbury and it was confirmed that he is welcome to visit all Green Howards events.

	All

All

Mr Atkinson

	ITEM 14 – ARRANGEMENTS FOR NEXT MEETING

52.
The next meeting will be at 1100hrs on 8 Apr 17.
	All 
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